MEETING MINUTES
October 13, 2020
5:01 p.m.
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Donald Bosworth



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman

Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Meeting Minutes

Daniel Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from September 8, 2020, as written.  Second by Donald Bosworth.   Richard Clark abstained due to absence.

Motion Passes
Discussion – Oxygenation Changeover
Keith updated the Commission on the status of the oxygenation changeover.  He is working with the EPA and Tata & Howard on this project which is scheduled to happen during Phase 2 of the Treatment Plant upgrades.  Keith said that the EPA is making him move this project into Phase 1.  Tata & Howard wants to hire a sub-contractor to do a pilot study first.

Right now, chlorine goes into the settling basin causing small amounts to leech into the stream.  The chlorine must be removed so we will have to go back to using Potassium Permanganate.  

Dick is confused as to why we are going back to the way things were done thirty years ago.  Dick asked what the estimated cost of the pilot study is.  Keith said according to Tata & Howard the cost is around $26,500.  Dick asked how much to replace the green sand instead of the study?  Keith did not know. 
Dick would like the EPA to come to a Commission meeting to explain why this must be done in Phase 1 as opposed to Phase 2.  He recommended having Tata & Howard attend the meeting as well.  The Commissioners would like the meeting to be held Tuesday, October 27th at 5 p.m. 

Dick asked why Keith could not fill the existing Potassium Permanganate tank and do the test himself.  Dick said we were told we could switch back to this method any time we wanted.
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Discussion – Accounts Receivable

Kathy updated the Commission on the status of unpaid 1st half 2020 water bills that were due in June of this year.  Demands were sent out twice by the Tax Collector’s office and letters were sent recently by the Water Department.  As of today, there are 145 bills outstanding totaling over $47,000.  
Dick said he would be reluctant to turn off anybody’s water at this point in time.  He suggested contacting Town Counsel for advice on this matter.

Executive Session
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to suspend the regular meeting at 5:20 p.m. and open an executive session to discuss union negotiations.  Second by Donald Bosworth.   


Voted Unanimously
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to re-open the regular meeting 6:04 p.m.  Second by Donald Bosworth.   










Voted Unanimously
Adjournment
6:05 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Daniel Bosworth 



Voted Unanimously
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

NOTE:    NEXT MEETING DATE IS OCTOBER 27, 2020
